

Herbert Warehouse Gloucester Docks, GL1 2EQ

01452 396 396 heretohelp@gloucester.gov.uk www.gloucester.gov.uk



Date:

21.07.2016

Ref: Officer: 1601042PHV Richard Barnett

Unit: Page: Env Health 1 of 1

Dear Rubina Patel,

Rubina Patel

Re: Application for a Private Hire Vehicle Licence KY11 YHR – PEUGEOT 3008

I am writing to you regarding your application for a Private Hire Vehicle Licence which you submitted on 19th July 2016.

Upon inspecting the documentation, I note that the date of first registration of the above vehicle is 04th March 2011. This would mean that on date of application, vehicle registration KY11 YHR would be more than 5 years old.

Section 3.32(A) of the Private Hire Driver and vehicle rule book states that "Vehicles will not normally be accepted for licensing on the first occasion after 5 years from the date of first registration regardless of whether it was previously licensed anywhere else in the UK".

This means on this occasion, we will be unable to process your application for a Private Hire Vehicle Licence.

If you consider that there are grounds for appeal in your case you should write, within 21 days of date of receipt of this letter to Lisa Jones (Food, Licensing and Markets Manager) or by email to Lisa.Jones@gloucester.gov.uk stating in general terms your appeal grounds. Appeals will be referred to the Licensing Enforcement Committee.

If you have any queries regarding this matter you can contact me on 01452 396311.

Regards

Richard Barnett Licensing and Enforcement